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Dear Friends and Neighbors,

After a very long winter and spring filled with torrential rains, we are

finally able to bask in the warmth of the summer sun! It won’t be long

before we’ll be engaged in many of the water-related activities that the

summer brings. Over the past few years, there have been a number of

concerns raised about safe boating on Saturday Pond

. Regardless of your specific view, one thing is

in the watershed cares passionately about Saturday Pond and safety on our

lake. To that end, the Saturday Pond Watershed Association (SPWA) has

developed a ‘Safe Boating Brochure’. Please turn to page 2 to see Jerry

Haber’s introduction and page 3 to read “Boating Guidelines for Saturday

Pond”.

On another note, you are cordially invited to attend the Annual

Meeting of the Saturday Pond Watershed Association on

at 9:00 AM on the Pond View Beach. We are pleased to in

what we hope to be is the first of an annual event – a breakfast before the

SPWA’s Annual Meeting. Two members of our Board of Trustees, Steve

Markarian and Carl Anderson, will be cooking up a hearty breakfast @ 9:00

AM followed by our Annual Meeting @ 10:00 AM. To ensure that there’s

plenty of breakfast food, please RSVP to

and bring a lawn chair if you desire!

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I wish you a happy, healthy and

safe summer!

Sincerely,

Ellen Attaliades

President
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After a very long winter and spring filled with torrential rains, we are

finally able to bask in the warmth of the summer sun! It won’t be long

related activities that the

summer brings. Over the past few years, there have been a number of

raised about safe boating on Saturday Pond and how to address

Regardless of your specific view, one thing is very clear – everyone

in the watershed cares passionately about Saturday Pond and safety on our

lake. To that end, the Saturday Pond Watershed Association (SPWA) has

developed a ‘Safe Boating Brochure’. Please turn to page 2 to see Jerry

on and page 3 to read “Boating Guidelines for Saturday

On another note, you are cordially invited to attend the Annual

Meeting of the Saturday Pond Watershed Association on Saturday, July

We are pleased to invite you to

a breakfast before the

Two members of our Board of Trustees, Steve

Markarian and Carl Anderson, will be cooking up a hearty breakfast @ 9:00

eeting @ 10:00 AM. To ensure that there’s

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I wish you a happy, healthy and



Winter /Spring 2011 www.saturdaypond.org Page 2

ANNUAL MEETING

Saturday, JULY 16, 2011.

Pond View Beach 1 (West Shore Drive)

Breakfast 9-10 AM

Meeting 10 AM

Please let Carl Anderson know if you can attend the breakfast so we will

know how much food to bring.

Bring a lawn chair if you can. Thanks!

In the event of inclement weather, we will meet at
the East Otisfield Free Baptist Church on the
Rayville Road.

Joining the Saturday Pond Watershed Association (SPWA) is an investment in

the future good health and beauty of Saturday Pond.

Membership Form for 2011. Cost: $15.00

Name: _________________________________________

Address _______________________________________

City/Town __________________ State _________ Zip___________

Email (optional): ________________________________MEE
Checks made payable to: Saturday Pond Watershed Association or SPWA

Mail to: SPWA
J. Sirois Treasurer P.O. Box 919, Oxford, ME 04270

Thank you

Safe Boating on Saturday Pond
By Jerry Haber

The temperature is warming and another wonderful, summer season on Saturday Pond is fast approaching. As
many Otisfield residents know, there has been much discussion this fall and winter about safe boating on Saturday
Pond. In response to the concerns of several Saturday Pond residents, the Saturday Pond Watershed Association
has developed a Safe Boating Brochure (see text on page 3), which will be distributed to all boaters, who use the
Pond View Association boat launch. Safe boating is based not only on the boating laws of the state of Maine, but
also common sense and consideration for others. It is our hope that all boaters will take into consideration the
effect that their wake has on other boats, docks and swimmers. Saturday Pond residents have a long history of
consideration for others as they pursue a variety of water related activities. It is in this spirit that the Safe Boating
Brochure has been developed.

2011 Members

1. Anderson, Kathy & Carl
2. Archacki, Paula & Ray

3. Attaliades, Ellen & Ryan, Jim
4. Bernard, Anne & Mills, Mike

5. Bonney, Pauline & Fred

6. Bramswig, Bill & Robin N.
7. Cali, Linda & Robert

8. Goss, Elizabeth

9. Haber, Susan & Jerry
10. Jackson, Nancy

11. Johnston, Cindy
12. Jones, Cynthia & George

13. Kane, Barbara

14. Klenzak, Scott (-2012)
15. LeBlanc, Janet & Bruce

16. Lennox, Joan & Scott
17. Marble, Abby & Jeff (-2014)

18. Markarian, Jeri & Steve (-2013)

19. Milos, Gregory
20. Mulvey, Trudy & Gerald

21. Peaco, Gordon
22. Ruefer, Marion & Roger

23. Sirois, Jacinthe & Al

24. Spiller, Gertrude
25. Steuer, Kelly & David

26. Washburn, Anita & James
27. Watts, Carolyn & Martin

28. Williams, Ann & Eric

Welcome New Members

29. Anderson, Eric& Renee Debeaulieu
30. Berardesca,Stephanie &

Shugrue, Ellen

31. Hodgson, Ed & Kathy
32. Kilkeary, Joe & Rovena

33. Lafleur, Susan & David

34. Verno, Krista & Nick

Thank you for your support
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Boating Guidelines for Saturday Pond

Welcome to Saturday Pond.

Saturday Pond is a pristine, small, shallow pond occupying approximately 179 acres in Otisfield, Maine.

The residents of Saturday Pond have taken great care to ensure that the beauty, purity and tranquility of the
pond are preserved. We are proud of the fact that the pond has not been contaminated by milfoil.

We ask your cooperation in continuing this tradition as you enjoy boating on Saturday Pond.

The following recommendations are made to ensure that your power boating experience on Saturday Pond will
be safe and enjoyable, without adversely impacting others on the pond. These recommendations are in
accordance with the boating laws of the State of Maine.

1. Milfoil is an invasive plant, which will choke the life out of a pond and render it unusable for boating and
other recreational activities. Please check your boat, canoe, kayak, trailer and fishing gear for plant material
before launching or using. A small fragment of this plant is viable for days out of the water and is sufficient to
contaminate the pond. It is almost impossible to eradicate milfoil once it is established in a pond.

2. Respect the water safe zone, the area of water within 200 feet of any shoreline, where your boat may not be
operated faster than headway or idle speed (see maps below).

3. Please be mindful of the size of your boat wake and its effects on

other boats, swimmers, kayaks, canoes, sailboats, water bicycles, floats

and docks.

4. Do not exceed headway speed in the three shallow coves on the north
end of Saturday Pond. Boat wakes in these narrow areas are
disruptive to pond residents and pond ecology.

5. Canoes, kayaks, sail boats, and
paddle boats have the right-of
way over power boats.

6. When starting a skier, drive
away from the shoreline. When
dropping a skier, drive toward the
shoreline and turn out. Do not
parallel the shoreline. Water
skiing, tubing and wake boarding
are prohibited from ½ hour after
sunset to ½ hour before sunrise.

On behalf of the residents of Saturday Pond, we wish to thank you for your consideration.
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MEE

Saturday Pond Watershed Association

40 Ridgewood Terrace

Otisfield, ME 04270

“A lake is the landscape’s most beautiful and expressive feature. It is the Earth’s Eye; looking into which the beholder

measures the depth of his own nature.” – Henry David Thoreau
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Josh Grenier in a hike, that’s up on two runners, in ice boating lingo.

December 2010 on Saturday Pond.

Remember to register

your boat for 2011


